Town of Antigo Town Board Meeting September 14, 2016

Chairperson Rick Parilek called the Monthly Board Meeting to order on September 14, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. at the Antigo Town Hall. Other Board members present were Supervisor Wayne Schroeder, Clerk Rosemary Servi and Treasurer Cindy Igl. Also present was Chris Verkuilen and Tim Rusch.

The clerk read the minutes of the prior month's meeting. Jon Petroskey arrived. The minutes were approved with a motion by Wayne and second by Jon. Motion carried.

Surveyor Tim Rusch updated the Board on the East 8th Avenue TRIPD project. The project will most likely not get done until 2017. Tim had obtained three bids for 4 concrete box culverts for the project: County Materials \$56,084; Weiser Concrete \$44,064 and Upper Peninsula Concrete Pipe Co. \$70,200. Tim will get a detailed description written bid from Weiser Concrete by our next monthly board meeting.

Chris Verkuilen was present in regard to Ronald B. Pizl's petition for grant of variance on parcel #006-0619.001. Ronald wants a setback to right-of-way to construct a 12' x 22.5' addition onto the existing home to come within 27' of town road right-of-way. (30' required) The Board does not like the safety issue of the tree and lilac bush on the southeast corner of the lot towards Mapleview Road when coming up to the stop sign on Pit Road. The Board feels that the home addition will make the safety at the corner even worse. Jon motioned to approve the variance request for Ronald B. Pizl on parcel #006-0619.001 for a setback of right-of-way to construct a 12' x 22.5' addition onto the existing home to come within 27' of town road right-of-way (30'required), on the condition that the tree and lilac bush are removed on the southeast corner of the lot towards Mapleview Road as it is a safety issue for vision coming up to the stop sign on Pit Road. Rick seconded. Motion carried. A copy of the completed Langlade County Board of Adjustment form will be forwarded to the County.

Wayne motioned to approve the town hall flag pole repair estimate of \$693.06 from the Langlade County Highway Department. Jon seconded. Motion carried. The signed approval form will be sent to the County.

The treasurer's report showed a checking balance of \$5,127.25, savings balance of \$479,819.31 and tax account balance of \$175,529.34 for a total of \$660,475.90. The fire department has a balance of \$97,546.52.

The Wisconsin Towns Association is coordinating town meetings in each county throughout the state on September 29, 2016 at 7 p.m. for Turnout for Transportation to discuss transportation related issues. They want each town to identify three specific infrastructure situations that are plaguing them. The Town Board identified: 1. Parkway Road – This road needs to be pulverized, add 4 – 6 inches of gravel, packed, blacktopped and shouldered. This road is rutted which causes water ponds on it. 2. Clover Road – This road needs to be pulverized, add 4- 6 inches of gravel, packed, blacktopped and shouldered. This road is rutted which causes water ponds on it. 3. East 8th Avenue – This road needs reconstruction and culverts replaced due to flooding issues and safety issues during that time. These three situations will be presented by the Board at the county meeting and forwarded to the Wisconsin Towns Association.

Our next Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 12th at 7:30 p.m.

The Budget Workshop will be held on Tuesday, October 18th at 7 p.m. Our November Board Meeting was tentatively set for Wednesday, November 16th following the 7 p.m. Public Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting of the Electors. All approved bills were paid.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

Rosemary Servi, Clerk